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 “You Said; We Did” - Action List – October 2015 
 

Actions from September 2015 RCC & other outstanding 
issues (updates appear in italics)  

 
Issue Source Officer Action 

Escalation  

Barbican Area CCTV    

The update from Officers in Street Scene, Strategy & Safer 
City Partnership is that a planning application is being 
sought to be followed by the procurement process. They 
do not expect the works to begin until next year. The City 
of London Police are liaising with the Barbican Association 
Security Committee and officers on the location, installation 
method & any associated signage of the CCTV & are 
progressing with a number of Open Days with residents to 
be followed by “You Said; We Did” communications. 

Sept 
2015 
RCC 

Doug 
Wilkinson 

 
 

SLA Review – Bicycle pods    

Following further bulletins & email broadcasts to residents 
there has been interest in the new bicycle pod facilities in 
Andrewes/Defoe car parks. The Car Park Manager has 
reviewed security patrols in these areas. A meeting has 
been arranged with contractors to review „lessons learnt‟ 
from the new facilities and any possible future 
requirements.   

Sept 
2015 
RCC 

Barry 
Ashton 

 

Beech Gardens Fountain Timings    

Timings of the fountain to be confirmed. 
 
As discussed at the last Beech Gardens Project Board – 
when operational the fountains will run for a week or two & 
the BEO will survey local blocks regarding suggested 
timings.   

May 2015 
RCC 

Helen 
Davinson 

 

Revenue Outturn for Residential Service Charge 
Account 

   

Repairs & maintenance works for Andrewes House 
roof/balconies 2014/15 following water ingress – were 
these not claimable under the guarantees?  
 
All of the associated water penetration work orders for 
Andrewes House for 14/15 are being reviewed by Property 
Services. 
 
Redecoration costs at Frobisher Crescent. 
 
Officers have confirmed to the House Group that that the 
redecoration of the metal work to the north elevation was 
not necessary when the flats were converted some six 
years ago but is necessary now and therefore will be 
chargeable. 

Sept 
2015 
RCC 

 
 
 
 
Mike 
Saunders 
 
 
Anne 
Mason 

 

    

 Contact: Michael Bennett, Barbican Estate Manager – 020 7029 3923 – 
barbican.estate@cityoflondon.gov.uk 

 


